[image: image1.jpg]NEW BRUNSWICK
CHILD CARE COALITION

_——

COALITION DES SERVICES
DE GARDE A ’ENFANCE
DU NOUVEAU-BRUNSWICK




For immediate release

The New Brunswick Child Care Coalition welcomes the public consultation announced by the government of New Brunswick

(Moncton, NB) June 1, 2007 – The New Brunswick Child Care Coalition, a non-profit, membership-based organization that includes both organizational and individual members from across the province, is pleased with the announcement made by Family and Community Services Minister, Carmel Robichaud, that a public consultation process will be conducted by the provincial government.

 “We are encouraged by this initiative, put forth by the province”, says Coalition Coordinator, Jody Dallaire. “We sincerely hope that this public consultation will lead to the creation of a universally accessible, non-profit, publicly funded child care system for children from every New Brunswick community.”
The provincial government officially announced today the launch of a public consultation process on early learning and child care. This process will be conducted throughout June and includes an Internet survey, as well as consultations with focus groups.

There are over 99 000 children under the age of 12, in New Brunswick. However, only 14 170 regulated child care spaces are available in the province, which means 86% of New Brunswick children do not have access to regulated child care services.

The Coalition considers this to be an alarming situation, and says we can no longer accept the status quo. “In order to secure access to quality child care services for every child and family in New Brunswick, we believe the government must provide direct funding to child care services so as to take some of the burden off parents”, stresses Jody Dallaire.

The Coalition strongly encourages parents and families to take a few minutes and share their views with the government. “Let the government of New Brunswick know that you demand quality, universally accessible, non-profit, publicly funded and regulated child care services, with trained and adequately remunerated staff, for all children who want or need it,” she says. 

The New Brunswick Child Care Coalition promotes quality, universally accessible, non‑profit and publicly funded and regulated child care services, with trained and adequately remunerated staff, for all children who want or need it.
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